
The Quarterly Newsletter of District 3 of BPW 

February 2024 

Foundation Month  

Heart Awareness Month 

National Cancer Prevention Month 

23rd: D3 Bingo 

March 2024 

Women’s History Month 

1-2nd: BPW PA Winter Board Meeting 

26th: Equal Pay Rally in Harrisburg 

14th: Equal Pay Day 

April 2024 

6th: District 3 Spring Meeting 

15th: LO Contest Entries Due to Chairs 

16th: District Historians LO Due 

30th: All donations due for PA/BPW 

Foundation 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

Winter 2024 

From Your Director... 
As winter graces us with its crystalline beauty, I find my-
self marveling at the intricate dance of snowflakes, each 
one a masterpiece in its own right. No two snowflakes are 
alike, and their uniqueness holds a powerful lesson for us 
all. 
Just like snowflakes, each of us possesses a distinctive 
brilliance, a set of talents and qualities that make us ex-
traordinary. I encourage you to consider the snowflake as 
a metaphor for our diverse membership within BPW/PA 
District 3. Just as a blanket of snow covers the world in a 
breathtaking display, our collective talents have the pow-
er to create something truly remarkable. 
 
Have you ever wondered why no two snowflakes are 
identical? The answer lies in their individual journeys. 
Each snowflake takes a distinct path as it descends from 
the sky, encountering different atmospheric conditions 
along the way. In essence, it's the uniqueness of their 
experiences that shapes their one-of-a-kind formations. 
In the same vein, our life paths and experiences are as 
varied as the snowflakes themselves. We come from dif-
ferent backgrounds, face diverse challenges, and pos-
sess a kaleidoscope of talents. It's this diversity that en-
riches our organization and makes us stronger together. 
 
So, my dear friends, I implore you to embrace your 
uniqueness. Be proud of the talents and qualities that 
make you who you are. Just like the snowflake that may 
appear broken yet remains undeniably beautiful, our indi-
vidual journeys may have challenges, but they contribute 
to the tapestry of our collective strength. 
If you ever doubt the impact of your unique talents, re-
member the awe-inspiring beauty that a multitude of dis-
tinct snowflakes creates when they come together. Your 
contributions, no matter how small or seemingly broken, 
are essential to our shared success. 
 
As we navigate the journey of BPW/PA District 3, let's celebrate our differences, 
encourage individuality, and recognize that each member adds a special touch to 
the mosaic of our organization. Be different. Take your own path. If you're broken, 
it's okay. You are still beautiful! 
May the spirit of the snowflake inspire you to shine brightly in your individuality 
and contribute to the collective beauty of BPW/PA District 3. 
Wishing you a season filled with warmth, camaraderie, and the joy of embracing 
your unique brilliance. 
 

 Angela 
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Director: Angela Apple 
aapple@wpa.net 

Assistant Director: Janet Riordan 
janetriordan437@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Jean Calabrace 
spclc@comcast.net 

Recording Secretary:                   
Barbara Baldwin 
baldwin15@comcast.net 

Corresponding Secretary:             
Deborah Bowman                   
dbowmanlpw@gmail.com 

Parliamentarian:                     
Marilyn J. Tallant 
tallantmj@aol.com 

Issues Management:               
Karen Schmeich 
karens129@comcast.net 

Bylaws: Nancy Shaler           
nksahler789@gmail.com 

Finance: Cathy Caccia 
ccaccia@comcast.net 

Foundation: Paula Maloney 
paulamaloney@verizon.net 

 

Historian: MaryAnne Hallett  
mah2853@verizon.net 

ID/YC: Jackie Elliott                     
jelliott1077@gmail.com  

Legislation: Kathryn Gerhart 
kljgerhart@gmail.com 

Membership: Alice Brasili al-
ice.brasili@adelphoi.org 

Public Relations: Melissa    
Colosimo macfit@comcast.net 

MathCounts: Tara Marhefka-  
Steiner tmarhefka@comcast.net 

Nominations: Laurie Hough 
laurielhough@gmail.com 

TriBeam Editor/Reporter to Key:    
Teresa Trich                              
teresatrich@gmail.com 

Directory: Karen Laskie          
mickey9040@msn.com 

Facebook/Website: Melissa 
Colosimo macfit@comcast.net 

WOTY/BOTY/NMOTY/New Mem-
ber: Theresa Rusbosin  
tsr913@comcast.net 
 

2023-2024 District 3 Officers/Chairs  

District 3 Locals>>> 
 

Greater Pittsburgh 
Bonnie DiCarlo, President 
Bonnie255@aol.com 
 
Greensburg 
Pat McKim, President  
pmmckim@consolidated.net 
 
Latrobe 
Tracy Grace, President 
tljfhill@gmail.com 
 
Ligonier Valley 
Dawn Berkebile, President 
dawnchem329@outlook.com 
 
McKeesport 
Bernie Koval, President 
bernie69@comcast.net 
 
Scottdale 
Angie Marhefka, President 
amarhefka@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:spclc@comcast.net
mailto:karens129@comcast.net
mailto:karen@mysticaldreamtravel.com
mailto:karens129@comcast.net
mailto:mah2853@verizon.net
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We had our 2023-24 Planning Meeting and the year looks like:  
 

*  Scholarship luncheon will be held in May 
* GPBPW will host the District 3 Spring Meeting on Saturday, April 6 

* Many members volunteered for various standing committees 
*  We plan speakers for each meeting 

*  We will continue to attract new members 
*  We intend to participate in District and State activities 

 
 
 
Latrobe local wrapped up 2023 with our 
annual vendor show in November at the 
American Legion. The event was held on a 
Thursday evening and featured more than 
30 artisans, bakers and direct to consumer 
entrepreneurs, which were primarily mem-
bers of our local.  It was well attended by 
BPW and the surrounding community.  

 

In December, we hosted a smaller gather-
ing of members for our regular meeting 
and white elephant gift exchange at Gian-
nilli’s II in Greensburg.  This annual tradi-
tion of selecting and stealing packages al-
ways brings out the laughter and the 
grinchy side of our guests.  

 

We kicked off 2024 with the return of our 
students of the month program and guest 
speaker series.  Member, Merissa Esposi-
to, used her expertise in cyber crime to ed-
ucate us on the different scams and fraud-
ulent ways cyber criminals can easily take 
advantage of the innocent and naïve.   

Students who excel in music at Greater 
Latrobe and Derry schools spoke to us 
about their path that lead one to the trumpet and the other to singing in the choir. We’re always blown away 
by the students academic success and community involvement, leaving us to wonder where do they find the 
time to do it all.  

 

February will bring the return of our annual silent auction hosted by the Foundation and Legislation commit-
tee.  Members generously items for bidding with proceeds donated to the BPW’s State Foundation scholar-
ships funds.  The competitive bidding is always in good fun with a lot of last minute ‘one upping’ going on.   

 

Plans are already underway for our March meeting. We will host a member from the Latrobe Historical socie-
ty as our guest speaker. We’re looking forward to learning about the local influential ladies, both past and 
present, as a part of Women’s History month.  

 

 

Latrobe 

Greater Pittsburgh 

December Meeting - White Elephant Gift Exchange  

Members:  Barb Planinsek, Merissa Esposito, Joy Klohonatz 

Laurie Corbet, Jane Nespoli, Ruthie Timlin and Lorie Planinsek 
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McKeesport 

Our infamous Spring Tea will be held on Saturday, March 23
rd

 
at Live! Casino in Greensburg.  With more than 150 raffle bas-
kets, specials raffles, square boards, 50/50 and more, this event 
is known for its afternoon of fundraising and fellowship.  During 
the festivities, we will present our Women and New Member of 
the Year awards.  If you are interested in attending, please 
reach out to Lorie Planinsek at brennhandbag@gmail.com.  
Limited tickets are available.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                     
In order to kick-off our 3rd Annual Giving Project, McKeesport BPW 
members delivered Christmas gifts to the Mon Valley Supports Coordi-
nation group. 

The MVSC group manages services for people with Intellectual Disabili-
ties and Autism in Allegheny County, some of whom have no family or 
live in poverty, and would otherwise receive little to nothing for Christ-
mas  Each year, the MVSC group identifies people based on need and 
this year's recipients ranged in age from 8 to 84.   

While The Giving Project is just one of our community activism events, it is by far the most rewarding!  

 

The McKeesport Festival of Trees was held in December. Our entry is McKeesport Celebrates the World and 
it showcases Christmas traditions from other countries.  We came in FIRST place in the Handmade Adult 
Category. 

January Students of the Month 

Left: Mikaela Shine, Derry Area School District 
Right: Rachel Snyder, Greater Latrobe School 

mailto:brennhandbag@gmail.com
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Nominations Report 
 

The candidate nomination and consent to serve and conflict of interest forms, are the vehicle to use to 
nominate your qualified members to run for District Office.  To be eligible as a candidate for the office 
of District Director and Assistant Director a member must be in good standing and be a past local or-
ganization president. For the offices of Recording Secretary and Treasurer the eligibility requirements 
are that the member is in good standing. 

 

Good standing is having paid current local organization dues.   

 

Any Local BPW member who is interested in becoming a District 3 officer should complete the candi-
date forms and send it to me no later than March 1, 2024. 

 

All offices, Director, Assistant Director, Secretary and Treasurer are open.    

 

If the person submitting for an office is the President of the local, then the Secretary should sign the 
form.  Remember also that that candidate should be endorsed by the local at a regular meeting.   

 

Please refer to the Bylaws, Article XI Duties of Officers, for additional guidelines as to what your duties 
would be for the offices.  If you need further information, please feel free to contact me at: 

724-875-6928 or email me at laurielhough@gmail.com 

 

Return the completed and signed Candidate form to: 

 

Laurie Hough 

3555 State Route 130 

Acme, PA 15610  

 

 

                                                  Laurie Hough 

                                        District 3 Nominations Chair 
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Committee Chairs Needed 

 

District 3 Needs YOU! 

Play a pivotal role in shaping District 3's success by becoming a Committee Chair! Your unique 
talents can contribute to making D3 the best it can be. Embrace this opportunity to lead and 
collaborate with fellow members in driving positive change. 
 

Let your skills shine as you take on the responsibility of a Committee Chair. Together, we can 
elevate our district to new heights. Step up, share your expertise, and be a driving force in 
making a lasting impact. 

Contact Janet Riordan for more information janetriordan437@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

WOMAN OF THE YEAR, NEW MEMBER OF THE YEAR  And             

EMPLOYER OF THE YEAR  

 

LAST CALL!!!!!  

Start now to look around your meeting and see who is there to mentor, volunteer, step up to leadership 

and consider her for the Woman of the Year.   

As you bring on new members are they looking to learn more about BPW and your local activities?  Are 

they already asking what can I do?  This might be the one to consider as your New Member of the 

Year.   

Lastly, is there an employer in your area that has many women in leadership, provides opportunities for 

those women to advance, and offers a good work life balance with fair and equitable pay for all employ-

ees?  Then this might be your submission for Employer of the Year.   

Please start now thinking about the one to submit in each category.  Attached are the forms to com-

plete for each category entry.  You will be required to MAIL 4 copies to me at 727 Cat Curve Lane 

Latrobe Pa 15650.  All material is to be typed, double spaced on 8 ½” x 11” paper.  REMEMBER your 

local winner in each category must be postmarked by January 31, 2024. 

Let’s Plant, Grow, Bloom,  

Theresa Rusbosin  
Committee chair 

mailto:janetriordan437@gmail.com
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ISSUES MANAGEMENT REPORT 
TRI-BEAM 

January 21, 2024 
 

Did your Local Organization celebrate National Business Women’s Week (October 15-21, 2023)?  
Perhaps a window display, radio / newspaper promotion, posters, and so much more?  I hope you 
documented, photographed, and prepared your entry for the Issues Management Con-
test….Category 2b for the Best Program, Project, or Event promoting National Business Women’s 
Week by a Local Organization. 
 
Planning a special event to promote awareness for Equal Pay Day?  Take photos, write a newspa-
per article, post on Social Media, and submit for Category 3b for Best Program, Project, or Event 
for Equal Pay Day! 
 
And don’t forget – If your Local Organization is doing something special for our State Project – 
Keystone Human Services, you can enter the Issues Management Category  4b for the Best Pro-
gram, Project, or Event supporting our State Project – Keystone Human Services by a Local Or-
ganization. 
 
There are always so many great programs, projects, and events here in District 3! Don’t forget that 
these entries most likely fit into other contest categories…Public Relations, Membership, and Leg-
islation.  Collaborate and share with your local organization counterparts. 
 
A list of Issues Management Contest Categories may be found on the BPW/PA website (https://
bpwpa.wildapricot.org).  Don’t forget to attach the Contest Entry form which can also be found on 
the BPW/PA website.  Remember, too, that your programs, projects, and events can also be en-
tered in appropriate categories for Public Relations, Legislation, Membership, etc. 
  
The Issues Management Contest period is APRIL 1, 2023 THROUGH MARCH 31, 2024.  I en-
courage you not to wait until the last minute to prepare them!  No email entries will be accepted 
for the Issues Management Contest.  Entries must be submitted to me by April 15, 2024.  My 
goal is to have one entry in each category to send to our State Chair by the May 1, 2024 deadline. 
 
Remember: We “Grow through what we go through” so “Plant. Grow. Bloom.” in 2023-2024! 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me (karens129@comcast.net). Thanks for all 
you do for District 3 and BPW/PA!   
 

Karen 

 

 

 
 

 

Karen L. Schmiech 
District 3 Issues Management Chair 

129 Jefferson Avenue 
Vandergrift, PA  15690 
724 568-2326 (Home) 
724 448-0789 (Cell) 

karens129@comcast.net 

https://bpwpa.wildapricot.org
https://bpwpa.wildapricot.org
mailto:karens129@comcast.net
mailto:karens129@comcast.net
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Updated documents, forms, and announcements will be posted on the BPW/PA website an-
ticipation of the 2024 Convention.  www.bpwpa.wildapricot.org 

Don't forget to apply for the D3 First Timer Convention Stipend.  Any member who has never 
attended Convention is eligible.  Must register and attend both business sessions.  Ask you 
local President for details and application.  

http://www.bpwpa.wildapricot.org/
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District 3 Facebook site: 

@BPWPADistrict3  

Website  bpwpadistrict3.org 

2024 DATES TO REMEMBER 

http://bpwpadistrict3.org/

